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Remember to wear your name badge, bring  
Comfort Quilts, Show and Tell, and Block of 

the Month. When it’s your turn, bring 
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Meetings are held the 4th Monday of each 
month and there is no meeting in December. 
Meetings begin at 6:30 pm at the Creekside 
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From our MLQG President-Trudy Bauman 
Ladies of MLQG, 

Well, we made it through another month. It was touch and go there for a while. The calendar said 
Fall but the temperatures said Mid-Summer. I hope everyone found a way to stay cool. I seem to 
remember, oh so many years ago, that the first day of school (it used to be the day after Labor 
Day) was always the hottest. I would be wearing my Bobbie Brooks, wool plaid skirt and 
matching cardigan set. Oh, how I suffered! But I did look cute…… 
 
This is a reminder that our quilt show is next month. Next Month! If you haven’t signed up to 
volunteer, the September meeting is your last chance. We have to make up for missing our quilt 
show in 2020 so we need all hands on deck. Let’s make this the quilt show of all quilt shows. See 
you at the meeting! 
 

 

 

 

 

QUILT SHOW 
OCTOBER 1 & 2 

 



Refreshments 
Janis Beach-Mary Beth Porter 

Upcoming 
Quilt Shows 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Treasurer’s Report 
Carlene Drake 

 
 $    8,657.35 Checkbook Balance - August 1, 

2022 
 
$    1,739.10 Income for August 
 
$    993.27 Expenses for August 
 
$   9403.18 Checkbook Balance - August 31, 
2022 

 

Trudy Bauman 
Carla O’Dell 

Donna Swanner 
Bunny Smith 

LaDonna Freeman 
 

 

River City Quilters 
September 23 & 24 – 10am 
– 5pm 
September 25 – 10am – 
4pm 
Scottish Rite Temple  
6151 H Street 
Sacramento, CA 95819 
www.rivercityquilters.org 
 

 

Foothill Quilters Guild 
October 7 – 10am to 5pm 
October 8 - 10am to 4pm 
Regional Park 
3770 Richardson Dr. 
Auburn, CA 95602 
www.foothillquilters.org 
 
 

Ladies of the Lake 
Falling Leaves Quilt Show 
October 1 – 10am to 5pm 
October 2 - 10am to 4pm 
Lake County Fairgrounds 
401 Martin Street 
Lakeport, CA 95433 
www.LLQG.org 
 

 

 

http://www.rivercityquilters.org/
http://www.foothillquilters.org/
http://www.llqg.org/


 

  

Country Store 
Heather Beers 

 

 
  Well, it’s less than a month away and we have our Quilt Show.  Personally, I am super excited for 
numerous reasons.  This is the first show I have ever completed something to show, it has been a 
long four years, and the Country Store will be busting at the seams with wonderful items for people 
to buy. 
     We have over 24 flowing tubs of fabric that need to be sorted and priced.  There are going to be 
some great buys ladies.  We have fourteen flowing tubs of hand-crafted items.  Last but not least, 
we have over a dozen tubs of assorted items that have been donated.  Ladies, I haven’t even been to 
the storage yet!  Crazy but this could be a record setting Country Store if we all show up with our 
checkbooks.  Lots of great buys on fabric, notions, and handmade items.  Start your Christmas 
shopping while you are there. 
     I am excited by all the wonderful items that have been donated.  We could use a few more bowl 
cozies.   
     Stay cool and make sure you share with all your family and friends.   
 
  
  
      
 

Block of the Month 
Row by Row Quilt – Row 5 & 6 
Dawn Schaaf – Anelie Belden 

The inspiration for our quilt challenge will be the front cover of a magazine. Choose any magazine 
that inspires you. It could be a travel, food, gardening even quilt magazine. Use anything on the 
front cover to come up with your design.  
 Project Must be quilted. 100” Maximum circumference. Can be smaller. This can be a table runner, 
wall hanging or small quilt, it is up to you.    Magazine should be on display with the quilt. 
 

Quilt Show 
Anelie Belden 

 
      

 

 

We will continue to work on Rows 5 & 6 until after the quilt show. These are the paper pieced Birds 
and Posy Flowers. 
Thanks to everyone who has joined in to make this a success!! 
 

 

Mary Beth Porter 9/4 

Judy Finch  9/19  

 



  
Mother Lode Quilters' Guild 

General Meeting 
August 22nd, 2022 

Officers present were President Trudy Baumann, Vice President Sherry Phinney, Secretary Terrie 
Van Scyoc and Treasurer Carlene Drake. 
The meeting was called to order at 6:31pm. 
Membership - Members present were 25 and 6 guests. 
Secretary – Terrie read the following correspondence; the guild received an invitation to visit 
Meissner in Sacramento for the Quilt Con display that will be visiting. There will be an evening open 
house on Thursday Sept. 1st from 5-7pm.The July meeting minutes were approved as printed in the 
newsletter. We also received bookmarks from two different guilds promoting their upcoming shows. 
River City Quilt Guild will have their show on September 23-25 at the Scottish Rite Center in 
Sacramento. The Pioneer Quilters Guild of Roseville will be November 12-13 at the Roseville Sports 
Center. 
The July meeting notes were approved by the membership as printed in the newsletter. A motion to 
approve was made by Bunny Smith and seconded by Mar Douglas. 
Visiting Opportunity Quilt – The Loomis Quilt and Fiber Guild brought their Quilt named Main Street 
Log Cabin. 
President – Trudy took time to point out the involvement of members and many tasks that have been 
accomplished for our upcoming Quilt Show. Rita Maddock and team whose hundreds of hours have 
been put into designing and building a new rack system. The quilt show committee with their many 
hours of meeting and planning, Mary Beth Porter and her group for sewing the rack backdrop muslin 
pieces. This group is planning another sew day at Mary Beth’s Church on Saturday 8/27. Terrie Van 
Scyoc for donating the muslin. Heather Beers and her work on the Country Store items and patterns. 
And of course, all of the other members and their contributions of quilts and items to be sold or placed 
in baskets. It truly takes all of us to get a show off the ground. 
Treasurer – Carlene reported $561.00 income from sales of tickets at the Amador County Fair. The 
checkbook had a current balance of $9258.89 
Vice President – No speaker, as all Quilt Show entry paper work was due to be turned in tonight. Ice 
Cream Social this month. September will be our meeting to wrap up any last-minute items before the 
Quilt Show, so no speaker. October will be our Quilt Show review, totals and income report. Carlene is 
planning a presentation on Temperature Quilts. We will also present members running for guild 
elections. November will be our elections and our Holiday Potluck dinner.  
Library Display– Anelie collected items for the Small Quilt display for the month of September at the 
Amador County Library in Jackson. 
Row by Row block of the month - Anelie gave a report of the Aug. 20th class she gave on paper 
piecing. We will not review a new row until November as there is a lot to do on the two rows due next 
and Quilt Show will dominate much of our time. Members work on your rows for show and tell in 
November at our Holiday Potluck! 
Town Merchants – Ulla and Anelie reported that all but one merchant on Main Street Sutter Creek 
were interested in hanging a quilted item. Ulla collected them from members tonight and will 
distribute before the 1st of September. 
Quilt Show – Anelie gave a report on the quilt show progress. She has brought signs, postcards and 
flyers for all members to take and disburse throughout the county. Members were encouraged to take 
multiple signs.  Anelie collected paperwork for the Challenge Quilts. You may also email your entry 
paperwork to her and turn in your Challenge on Friday of the Quilt Show with regular entries. *** A 
Challenge form is included in this newsletter. Silent Auction entries and paperwork can be turned in 
any time to Terrie, or turned in on Friday of the Quilt Show. ***A Silent Auction form is included in 
this newsletter.  Quilt Show signup sheets were out for volunteers to help work the show and set up 
days. Rita will need helpers to wipe down rack parts before set up and holders to be available during  
 

 



 

 
set up. Set up is planned to start at 7am Friday Sept. 30th and a signup sheet was available. 
Newsletter - articles are due on the 10th of September to Suzy for publication. 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:07pm. 
Respectfully Submitted by; 
Terrie Van Scyoc 
 

 

 
 

Golden Threads Quilt Show Oct. 1st and 2nd 2022 
It is almost here… QUILT SHOW!!!  
Make sure that your calendar is clear for the weekend of October 1st and 2nd so that you can 
volunteer to help. 
Jenny Lyons is our Featured Quilter! Jenny will be presenting her beautiful machine quilted 
creations. 
Quilts – Entries and photos were due at the August meeting. Finish those quilts now to eliminate 
pre-show stress. 
Gift Baskets – Baskets are all arranged and ready for the Quilt Show. We have 31!  And they are 
lovely. A great big thank you goes to Lorrie and Rebecca Albin for giving their time and creativity 
to arranging and organizing all of the items. The rest of the donations will go on to the Country 
Store to sell. 
Country Store Heather is working on going through all of the items made and donated for the 
Store. 
Quilt Challenge Our Challenge this show is based on inspiration from the cover of a magazine. 
Your imagination is free to create. The items must be small, 108” total circumference or less. An 
entry form is included with the Newsletter this month if you need one. You may turn in the 
paperwork to Anelie at the September Guild meeting and bring your Challenge to the Quilt Show 
to submit on Friday, 9/30. The Challenge is on!!! 
 Silent Auction - Terrie has included an entry form for your Silent Auction items with this 
Newsletter. You may turn in your items and paperwork to Terrie at the September Guild meeting. 
We need between 20 and 30 items to have a successful Auction, and we have 10 turned in so far.  
Our Guild is not large but we are always able, through the help of volunteers, to put on a great 
quilt show! Please help us to make this a reality once again this October 1st and 2nd! 
Along with volunteering to take on a committee, which is fun and a great experience, all members 
can also help contribute to the show by doing the following; 
Make one or two quilts to display in the show  
Make items to sell at the Country Store 
Make an item to donate to the Silent Auction  
Quilt Show Committee: Anelie Belden, Mary Bush, Terrie Van Scyoc, Dawn Schaaf, Heather Beers, 
Donna Swanner, Rita Maddock and Trudy Baumann 

 

 

 
 

August 2022 Minutes continued 

 


